
2626 Federal Register / Vol. 83, No. 12 / Thursday, January 18, 2018 / Notices 

The entire meeting is devoted to the 
discussion of classified information as 
defined in 5 U.S.C. 552b(c)(1) and 
therefore will be closed. Pursuant to 41 
CFR 102–3.105(j) and 102–3.140, and 
section 10(a)(3) of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act of 1972, the public or 
interested organizations may submit 
written statements to the National 
Intelligence University Board of Visitors 
about its mission and functions. Written 
statements may be submitted at any 
time or in response to the stated agenda 
of a planned meeting of the National 
Intelligence University Board of 
Visitors. All written statements shall be 
submitted to the Designated Federal 
Officer for the National Intelligence 
University Board of Visitors, and this 
individual will ensure that the written 
statements are provided to the 
membership for their consideration. 
Contact information for the Designated 
Federal Officer can be obtained from the 
GSA’s FACA Database—http://
www.facadatabase.gov/. 

Dated: January 12, 2018. 
Aaron Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00774 Filed 1–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

National Petroleum Council; Notice of 
Renewal 

AGENCY: Office of Fossil Energy, 
Department of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice of renewal. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act and in 
accordance with Title 41 of the Code of 
Federal Regulations, section 102.3.65, 
and following consultation with the 
Committee Management Secretariat, 
General Services Administration, notice 
is hereby given that the National 
Petroleum Council has been renewed for 
a two-year period. 

The Council will continue to provide 
advice, information, and 
recommendations to the Secretary of 
Energy on matters relating to oil and 
natural gas, and the oil and natural gas 
industries. The Secretary of Energy has 
determined that renewal of the National 
Petroleum Council is essential to the 
conduct of the Department’s business 
and in the public interest in connection 
with the performance of duties imposed 
by law upon the Department of Energy. 
The Council will continue to operate in 
accordance with the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act (Pub. 
L. 92–463), the General Services 

Administration Final Rule on Federal 
Advisory Committee Management, and 
other directives and instructions issued 
in implementation of those Acts. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ms. 
Nancy Johnson at (202) 586–6458 

Issued at Washington, DC on January 8, 
2018. 
Wayne D. Smith, 
Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00777 Filed 1–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Agency Information Collection 
Extension 

AGENCY: U.S. Department of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Energy 
(DOE), pursuant to the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, intends to 
extend for three years, an information 
collection request with the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB). 
Comments are invited on: (a) Whether 
the extended collection of information 
is necessary for the proper performance 
of the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on respondents, including through the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 
DATES: Comments regarding this 
proposed information collection must 
be received on or before March 19, 2018. 
If you anticipate difficulty in submitting 
comments within that period, contact 
the person listed below as soon as 
possible. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments may be 
sent to Sharon Archer by fax at 202– 
287–1349 or by email to 
Sharon.Archer@hq.doe.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument and instructions should be 
directed to Sharon Archer at 202–287– 
1739 or by fax at 202–287–1349 or by 
email at Sharon.Archer@hq.doe.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
information collection request contains: 
(1) OMB No.: 1910–4100; (2) 

Information Collection Request Title: 
Procurement Requirements; (3) Type of 
Review: Renewal; (4) Purpose: Under 48 
CFR part 952 and subpart 970.52, DOE 
must collect certain types of information 
from those seeking to do business with 
the Department or those awarded 
contracts by the Department. This 
package contains information 
collections necessary for the 
solicitation, award, administration, and 
closeout of procurement contracts. (5) 
Annual Estimated Number of 
Respondents: 7,469; (6) Annual 
Estimated Number of Total Responses: 
7,469; (7) Annual Estimated Number of 
Burden Hours: 670,833; (8) Annual 
Estimated Reporting and Recordkeeping 
Cost Burden: $52,995,807. 

Statutory Authority: 42 U.S.C. 2201. 

Issued in Washington, DC, on December 
12, 2017. 
John Bashista, 
Director, Office of Acquisition Management. 
[FR Doc. 2018–00783 Filed 1–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6450–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

National Nuclear Security 
Administration 

Defense Programs Advisory 
Committee 

AGENCY: Office of Defense Programs, 
National Nuclear Security 
Administration, Department of Energy. 
ACTION: Notice of closed meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice announces a 
closed meeting of the Defense Programs 
Advisory Committee (DPAC). The 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
requires that public notice of meetings 
be announced in the Federal Register. 
Due to national security considerations, 
the meeting will be closed to the public 
and matters to be discussed are exempt 
from public disclosure under Executive 
Order 13526 and the Atomic Energy Act 
of 1954. 
DATES: February 2, 2018, 8:30 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. 
ADDRESSES: U.S. Department of Energy, 
1000 Independence Ave. SW, 
Washington, DC 20585. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Dana Hunter, Office of RDT&E (NA–11), 
National Nuclear Security 
Administration, U.S. Department of 
Energy, 1000 Independence Ave. SW, 
Washington, DC 20585, (202) 287–6287. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Background: The DPAC provides 
advice and recommendations to the 
Deputy Administrator for Defense 
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